Sprlng Term News - 2015
New School Progress

Comic Relief event raises £226.25!

This term we have enjoyed a fabulous event for Comic Relief. The Comic relief theme was
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something funny from masks to full on onesies. We all attended a huge bake sale in the

school hall. Our students had been hard at work all week baking and decorating the

scrumptious offerings. The bake sale/coffee morning was a great success and wdotaised

of money. Lots of people from across site came to our coffee morning, including the Chief
Executive, Carol Long, who was very impressed with the cakes and the student helpers who

were running the sale.

In the afternoon the whole school attendeddtComic Relief event where our theme was

Strictly Come Dancing. Each class group had prepared a dance that was judged by a very
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everyone who attended the event.
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School Building
Progresses

The concrete frame works on site have been progressing well over the past couple of
months. The new school building now has a concrete base. Many columns and steel
reinforcements have been put in place and the roof has begun to take its primitive shape.
The swimming pool was one of the first sections to be formed with the shell taking shape
and only one wall section left to cast. The next section of the structure will be laying the
brick work for the walls that will house our state of the art school.

It has been very exciting for all the students seeing the new school building taking shape in
front of their eyes.

Class 8

We have been working together to clear our raised bed garden so
that the spring flowers can grow. We did a good job together and
now the bed looks lovely and colourful. In class, we have been
working on our communication, using
Signalong to greet each other, as well as using
our voices. As well as the lovely weekly visits from

Millie the PAT dog, we have also welcomed visits from
Henry, a 'ReadtoDog’. A few students have been able to
read to Henry this term.




This term we have been very pleased to welcome Henry. Henry
is our ‘read to" dog who comes to
St Piers to listen and support our
English curriculum. Our students
have responded very well to Henry
and look forward to his visits.
Henry spends time with up to four
students a week. Students can go
to Henry and read their book to him. Henry
responds by sitting or lying down and watching the student intently as they
read. Students enjoy reading to Henry as he is a great listener for them and
gives positive input.

Class 6

This half term, Class 6 have been working hard on working together
as a team. We have been helping each other to achieve during
school and have been building good relationships with our friends.

the new skills we have been
learning in speech and
language therapy and
supporting and celebrating

each other’s successes.
On top of this, we have been learning
about forces in Science. We have been
on a class trip to a park where we felt

the effects of forces on the swings and

the roundabout. We looked at gravity and made our own parachutes to help
our action figure to land safely off of the top of the slide!



Class 2

This term, Class 2 have been learning about personal
safety and road safety. In class we have been exploring
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road safety using small world people, road
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¢ =5 I maps and signs to show how we walk

N safely across roads, walk on pathways

| and what clothing is easy to see; e.g. high vis jackets.

l Out in the community and around the school site, students
have also been practising their road safety skills by
crossing roads at zebra crossings and using footpaths

to walk on and waiting to cross at the zebra crossing

by looking at the crossing guard holding the lollipop

stick to say when it was safe to cross.

Technology continues to enhance
student learning

This year, maths has been a big focus for our students of all abilities. Many
students will have participated in some assessments that are linked to the new
2014 curriculum. All the students who participated in this tried very hard and
impressed us with their commitment to learning. To support this St Piers has
purchased some new software called Number Gym which the students have
taken to very well. The Number Gym Software has been really useful in
supporting lessons through visual and interactive activities relating to many
maths topics.




Class 5

Class 5 has been working hard this term in all of their
subjects. We particularly enjoyed the Kites topic in DT.
We had the chance to design, make and fly our own kites

which was really good fun. We found that even with the
lack of wind, as June our Head pointed out, if we ran while holding the string
the kite would take off. We have enjoyed our PE sessions going to the gym and
are now taking part in the British Gymnastics Trampolining
Award Scheme.

We also went on a class trip to the Weald and Down Museum
where we saw a real Tudor village and experienced what it
might have been like to have lived on a farm in Tudor times.
We saw Tudor houses, a Blacksmith hard at work, a typical
kitchen where we tasted some bread and soup and we saw a Shire horse

pulling a cart. It was a great day out.
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Once again our students, staff and some parents were busy raising :
money. St Piers School took part in the "Bag to School” scheme,
collecting their old clothes and bags for resale in third world

countries. This time we managed to raise £82 which we can use
for various events and visits. Well done and thank you to everyone B
who contributed.



Class 10

Class 10 have been very busy this term.
In our Humanities lessonk we visited
places of worship such as, Worth Abbey
and St Swithuns Church. Our students
commented on how calming and
peaceful these churches made them feel.

For our Science topic, we are covering Natural
Energy. We visited Bough Beech Reservoir

" teaching department where we were met by a
lady called Jo who showed us all around the
treatment plant. We discovered how much
water, as an individual, we use in one day. We
also learned about the process of cleaning water for human consumption.

Student Council discuss important issues

This term the class representatives for the Student Council have had a very
important job. They have been tasked with discussing issues about the new
school and how they we can make it a positive and fun place to learn.

They have played a key role in coming up with new lunch time activities which
have been a huge success. These include Skittles, Wii games, giant Snakes &
Ladders and Art Activities.

The council has also been thinking about what things would be good to put in
the time capsule of the new school.






